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March 17, 2023 

 

UPDATE: 2023 RATE NOTICE DELAYED FOR CSSEA EMPLOYERS 

 

In follow up to the eflash that was sent on February 27, 2023, CSSEA has delayed the opening of the scheduled 

ratification vote from March 21 to March 27. 

 

Results of the ratification vote should be announced shortly after March 27. 

 

Once HBT receives notification that the collective agreements are ratified, the April 2023 rates will be 

distributed. 

 

Please forward this document to all departments within your organizations that may require and rely on 

this information. 

 

 

Questions 

 

If you have any questions, please contact the HBT Benefits Team: 

 

Andrea Wesley, Benefits Administrator 

Phone: 604.678.2326 

Email: andrea.wesley@hbt.ca 

Nancy Lin, Benefits Administration Consultant 

Phone: 604.260.3313 

Email: nancy.lin@hbt.ca  

  

 

BenefitsTeam@hbt.ca or 604-736-2087; Toll-free at 1-888-736-2087 
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